ISRP Comment/Question: Subsequent funding contingent on programmatic review. This entire set of smolt monitoring projects needs to receive a programmatic review with one of the goals to develop and justify a program-wide design that really is capable of delivering enough data, of high enough precision, to answer the management questions.

Response: The CSS study design, including all aspects of the design were reviewed and approved by the ISAB in 1997 and 1998.  Extensive review and revision of the study design occurred.  The Study was designed and discussed for an extended time frame with the ISAB.  Although additional review is always possible, it should be considered in context of the comprehensive review by the ISAB in 1997 and 1998.  Adult recovery locations and technology are addressed, they are researched and implemented through other projects both funded as part of the NPPC/BPA program and the Corps of Engineers Program.  The CSS study is conducted within the framework of the progress and implementation of these other projects.  However, specific implementation of adult recovery at dams has not been within the purview of the CSS.  The CSS effort, however, successfully implemented a volitional release detection system for juveniles at Rapid River hatchery and adult PIT tag detection at hatchery racks.  The ISAB asked for more detail regarding the analysis of the scales, but at this stage we are only collecting scales and cataloging them for future analysis by ODFW using the methodology cited in the Work Plan.  Whether or not useful information is generated is unknown at this time, but it would be remiss for us not to collect the scales from adults while we are handling the fish at the Lower Granite Dam adult trap.  

Other comments by the ISRP will be addressed in the data analysis, which will be completed in 1999, covering the first three years of this study.  At this time sufficient tags and returns are available for analysis to document that this study is “capable of delivering enough data, of high enough precision, to answer management questions”.
ISRP Comment/Question: They need to explicitly address adult recovery localities and methods. Specifically, they need to examine nearby spawning localities outside the hatcheries for the presence of tagged fish. 

Response: The ISRP comment is vague in that they did not specify how we should examine nearby spawning localities.  This issue has been discussed and addressed by the CSS Oversight Committee.  The only practicable way to do this would be to radio-tag all CSS adults when handled at Lower Granite Dam and monitor their movement.  The CSS oversight team considered a request by Ted Bjornn to include CSS in his radio-tagging studies last year, but the committee rejected it due to concerns regarding the impacts of radio-tags on the survivability of the fish to the hatchery.  This is because hatchery-to-hatchery SAR estimates are an important objective of the CSS.  This activity could jeopardize this objective of the study.
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